Kelly & Rebekah Gilliam

Missionaries to





Sending Church: Fall Creek Baptist Church 3520 Fall Creek Church Road Jonesville, NC 28642

JULY NEWS

Dear Praying Friends:

"Thou art good, and doest good; teach me thy statutes" (Psalm 119:68). What we believe and especially what we believe about God determines our responses and actions in everyday life. The author of this psalm understood that God is good and that everything about Him is holy and right. He also believed that the Lord always does good. Even during those really tough times when things went the opposite of what was seemingly "best" to him, he still said God is good and does good. May this be our testimony as well.

The Lord did great things during the Junior and Senior camps at Camp Beniah in Ingham. During both weeks, there were several professions of faith. Many of those who already knew Christ as their Savior surrendered their lives to Christ. Brother Pete Blake, the new camp director, did a wonderful job of organizing events and keeping a spiritual emphasis on both camps. Please pray that these young people who made decisions and even those that should have but did not will continue allowing the Lord to work in their lives.

We now have an official date for our move to Townsville. We will begin working with Pastor Shellabear and Christian Baptist Church on August 5th. Please pray that our move will go smoothly and that we will be a blessing to the church there. We praise the Lord for the things we have learned here in Ingham working with Brother Wally and the church here. Our time here has been priceless.

We pray things are going well for each of you. You are often in our prayers. Thank you for helping us reach the Australian people for Christ.

Love, Kelly, Becca, and Clarisse Gilliam

P.S. Clarisse is doing great!